

The Launceston Players Society Inc

Patron: Her Excellency Professor The Honourable Kate Warner AC Governor of Tasmania



FOLLOW SPOTS

APRIL 2021

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING.

At our annual general meeting in March the following members were elected to the new committee:

PRESIDENT – Grahame Foster

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT – Jeff Hockley

VICE PRESIDENT – Liz Santamaria

SECRETARY/TREASURER – Linda Madill

GENERAL COMMITTEE – Lorraine Andrews (Minutes Secretary), Mark Horner, Dennis Mann, Janice Molineux.

Mark Horner will take on the role of **Public Officer** for 2021.

We thank retiring members David Towns and Alan Telford for their valued contributions to the committee – David with the one act plays, and Alan with rebuilding and maintaining our website.

LAUNCH AND TRIVIA NIGHT

The Launch of **The Bridesmaid Must Die!** together with the Trivia night on 27 March was a great success. A big thank you to all who attended to help make it such an enjoyable evening.

Our quizmaster, Jeff Hockley, had spent a lot of time sourcing questions and other material, all around the theme of weddings. There were several games, also one special activity. Each table was challenged to make a wedding dress from two supplied two rolls of toilet paper, three sheets of butcher's paper, a roll of sticky tape, with the option of also using some narrow lemon colored paper from as central supply. After initial planning, each table had 20 minutes to make the dress. Some photos are on page 2.

THE BRIDESMAID MUST DIE!

At last! The "boards will again be trod!" (after the horror that was 2020) by the Players with our production of **The Bridesmaid Must Die!** directed by Leigh Oswin, to be staged at the Earl Arts Centre from April 16th to April 25th.

All **tickets MUST** be booked at the Princess Theatre as we have allocated seating and there will be no door sales, to comply with the current COVID regulations.

This promises to be a highly entertaining play so make sure you get your tickets soon. All details re cast, performance times etc. are on the Players website.

PLEASE NOTE - this production comes with an MA+ rating (frequent coarse language, adult themes, simulated violence)

Some photos from the Launch.



Dresses in the making.







Two of the completed creations.

PLAYERS HISTORY BOOK



Dr. Thomas Gunn is in the final phase of writing the history of the Launceston Players which is an extremely exciting prospect for the committee. We will begin planning the publication details and launch in the coming months, so...watch this space!

- © PO Box 814, Launceston TAS 7250
- **m** 0408 599 900 **e** secretary@launcestonplayers.com **w** www.launcestonplayers.com
- **1** www.facebook.com/Launceston.Players **2** @LtnPlayers